
NEMOA E-Board Online Meeting 

3-29-2021 7:00pm 

Present: 

Mike Rose  Greg Yackley  Mike West  Chris Simmonds 

Bobby Carter  Chuck Green  Danny Pierce  Kim Roesner 

Wayne Simoni 

Contract Discussion 

Mike Rose spoke with Debbie Bassler about renewing our contract and she verbally agreed to a $2 

increase in the officials’ fees. 

Mike West brought up several issues with the contract as written: 

• We have an addendum to the contract with 20 football games with a 6 man crew 

• Football needs the number of meetings increased that are hosted at the schools 

• There is a typo on page 10 that needs the updated officials fee 

• Football was charged for a classroom that he felt was in error 

• He is being told that we will be charged for training that is done on the field usually held on 2 

Saturday mornings 

• Mike would like the contract updated to clearly state that we get classrooms for no charge so if 

there is an issue, he can show a copy of the contract 

It was agreed that we should ask for an increase in the number of total meetings allotted to us to 55 to 

cover the State Rules Interpretation meetings. This is with the understanding that due to the nature of 

the sport, football would require more of the meetings that are not used by other sports that don’t 

require as many. 

It was also brought up that there should be verbiage in the contract or addendum that if officials are on 

site and a game is cancelled, or if it is cancelled with less than 2 hours notice, then the officials are still 

entitled to the game fee. 

Wayne Simoni agreed to make these changes to the addendum and send them to Mike R. 

Greg brought up that to be compliant with the contract, VPs need to be responsible for making sure that 

they check their officials names against the National Sex Offender Registry. https://www.nsopw.gov/ 

 

https://www.nsopw.gov/

